
Polo Park / Nautilus Middle School 

Proposed new fencing, to be installed by MDCPS 
Layout was agreed to and walked on 09/13/2024 between Principal, MDCPS, CMB, and Parks & Recreation Department 
 

 

Proposed, Single, 
Pedestrian Gate 

Proposed, Single, 
Pedestrian Gate 

Proposed, Double 
Vehicular Gate 

Proposed, Double 
Vehicular Gate 

Proposed, Single, 
Pedestrian Gate 

Proposed, Double 
Maintenance Gate 12’ 
wide 

 

 

Proposed, Single, 
Pedestrian Gate 

Proposed, New 6ft High 
Estate Fence 

Existing, 6ft High Estate 
Fence 

Proposed, New, 5ft 
sidewalk to provide 
connection 

Proposed, New 6ft High 
Estate Fence 

Enclose Pavilion with Estate 
Fencing, as depicted 




